
Curriculum Committee Meeting
October 27, 2023

Present: Matt Buel, Eddie Dry, Beth Whitfield, Clay Berry, Cindy Turner, Robert Shurley, Stephanie
Beaver, Madison Snyder, Abigail Melton, Tamara Daniel, Katy Page and Becky Baird

Matt called the meeting to order at 10:32 a.m.

The meeting minutes from the September Curriculum Committee meeting were approved as presented.

Nathan spoke to the proposed changes to the Certificate of Proficiency in Commercial Truck Driving. This
class was offered this fall for the first time and we quickly realized we need to make some changes
before the start of the Spring 2024 semester. None of the changes will impact the degree. The changes
will have more of an impact on the registration process. Proposed changes: Add the following to the list
of program admission requirements: students must have their Arkansas Commercial Truck Driver’s
license permit prior to being registered in CTD1007. Also, students will be subject to random drug
screenings throughout the duration of the course. Dr. Dry made a motion to accept the proposal as
presented; Lucy seconded. Carried unanimously.

Beth presented the degree plan change proposal for CHEM1044, Fundamental Concepts of Chemistry.
The School of Arts and Sciences would like to amend the ASLAS so that CHEM1044 may serve as the
physical science requirement of the degree when there is a MOU that will accept CHEM1044. This issue
had a light shone on it with the new MOU on Exercise Science. This degree requires 3 science classes. If
we don’t make an exception for Fundamental Concepts of Chemistry, we will have students taking four
science classes when one is not needed. This was voted on during the school meeting on October 20,
2023.

Beth presented the notification to change the Accuplacer Next Generation Quantitative Reasoning
Algebra & Statistics scores. The first entry should be 265-300 instead of 270-300 for College Algebra.
The second entry should be 245-264 instead of 245-269. The scores were raised when the support
courses for college algebra was introduced. The math department has decided this was not necessary
and has gone back to our original scores that were recommended by ADHE.

Beth presented the degree plan change notification that ASUMH and Arkansas State University has
signed a Memorandum of Understanding to offer Exercise Science. The degree was built on the ASLAS
framework. Reference the MOU in the following pages.

Beth presented a notification to change the name of HIST2203 Western Civilization to 1600 to HIST2203
Western Culture to 1500 and HIST2213 Western Civilization since 1600 to HIST2213 Western Culture
since 1500. This change would make the course names more distinctive from HIST1013 World
Civilization to 1660 and HIST1023 World Civilization since 1660.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:48 a.m.








